
SMFHS Band Boosters 
General Meeting Minutes 

February 07, 2011 
 

John Cannon called the meeting to order at 7:35 pm.   
 
Prior Meeting Minutes: Minutes are posted on the band website Stowband.org Please contact Heather Galioto if 
you find any changes that need to be made to the minutes.  
 
Treasurer: Ron P: We are ahead about $8k of last year at this point, over all is very good shape. Account balances: 
General Fund-$24,760.78, Student Accounts-$27,280.84, Uniform Fund-$32,353.02, Scholarship Fund-$544.55, 
Equipment Bus Fund-$1,000 and Trip Assistance Fund-$1,268.08. Totaling $87,207.27. 
   
Reverse Raffle 
Loot & Luau is our theme this year. March 12th doors open at 6pm. $60.00 per ticket. Contact Heather Galioto for 
any and all questions. We are in need of people to be on the committee as well. 
 
Fundraisers: 
 
McDonald’s Night  we earned $325 at our last McD’s night. The next one is April 11th. 
Reverse Raffle: Mark your calendars for March 12, 2011…great fun w/ great people ☺ Get your tickets now!!! 
Mulch: no information is available. Tim B will be heading this up again this year. 
Blossom: John C is in talks with Aramark on doing the Blossom fundraiser again this summer and hoping to get a 
better rate and locations. He will keep us updated. 
Ice Cream Social: we will continue to do the ice cream sundaes at our next round of concerts. 
Connection Cards: Steve L: Steve is going after a few new businesses this year and trying to stay with Stow 
merchants. Again the cards are $10…$4.50 to student account, $4.50 to general fund and $1.00 to cover costs. They 
should be ready in a few weeks. 
Christmas Cash: $1748 was our profit! 
Zap-A-Snack: $1,060 was put into student accounts for this fundraiser.  
Cookie Dough Sale: Louise D let us know that the cookie dough sale begins April 11 and ends April 21st. This is a 
student account fundraiser for Kimpton and High school students.  
DVD/CD: Contact Kevin and Gail Davis for all orders! DVDs are sold out but there are some CDs left 
Embroidery: Contact Kevin and Gail Davis for coats, hats, bags, blankets, shirts…you name it…they can do it ☺ 
Tag Day: Janice Brown is looking for new/old drivers and people to help count money when it comes in. Tag Day 
is April 30th this year. 
 
Newsletter: Lisa Gopp 
Newsletter articles are due THIS THURSDAY!!!! 
 
Old Business: 
  
New Business:  
Uniforms: Wanda Deiwert and Jen Confer will be taking over uniforms for Maria Martinez in the fall.. Welcome 
Wanda and Jen!  Maria…we will miss you!!!! Thank you for your hard work and dedication. 
 
Band Banquet: Mark your calendar for May 4th! More information to follow once it is available. 
 
Director Reports: 

 
Mrs. Sandman: 

¾ Lakeview’s next concert is March 15th. 
¾ A newsletter will be going out in the next couple of weeks with updated information. 
¾ The kids are doing a great job! Very dedicated group of kids. 
¾ February 11th we will be having cookies and calls after school to assist with the reverse raffle 



¾ Jazz Band will participate in the Hudson Jazz Festival on Saturday, February 26th along with the 
Kimpton Jazz band 

¾ Jazz Spring Fling will be March 17, 2011 at Kimpton and will feature all the jazz bands. 
¾ Jazz 1 will be going to Cedar Point on May 14th. 

 
Mr. Newman: 
� Next concert is February 24th 
� Hudson Jazz Festival is February 26. Arrival time is 9am and the kids will be there until after the 

headlining performance by The Hot Club of Detroit.  The students will perform, get judged and have clinics 
to work on performance. Lunch and dinner will be provided to them. 

� Jazz Spring Fling will be March 17th. Mark Russo, a trumpet player, will be the guest clinician/performer. 
He will work with students on the 16th and 17th and then perform with them on the 17th. 

 
Mr. Monroe: 
9 February 14th the wind ensemble will be going to the U of A during the day to work with a fantastic director 

and then they will be performing that evening in a concert at U of A. 
9 Students are working toward the benefit concert in March as well as the Jazz Spring Fling. 
9 We have started getting quotes in for the Florida trip. The students will have 2 performances while there. 

They will march in 1 of 2 parades and also have a studio performance where they will experience playing 
along with a Disney movie. Please stay tuned… 

9 Thanks to the parents for everything you do…makes our jobs easier! Great kids! 
 
Next meeting will be March 07, 2011 in the band room at 7:30pm. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:16 pm  
 
  
 


